Amity Township Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes for February 26, 2008


Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Minutes

February 26, 2008
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The February 26, 2008 Conditional Use Hearing for JLR Partnership by the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:03 PM by Vice Chair Kim McGrath.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Kim McGrath 
Robert Yanos

Paul Weller

STAFF

Charles E. Lyon, Manager

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer 

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt

John Weber, Engineer/LTL Consultants

Note: A Stenographer was recording the meeting. 
Mrs. McGrath turned the meeting over to the Solicitor, Mr. Boland. Mr. Boland described the Conditional Use application by JLR Partnership as mandated by the zoning ordinance. The purpose of the hearing was to determine if the project could meet the requirements of the ordinance under sections 403, 932 and 1109. 


The following people entered their appearance as “parties of interest”: Gene Hafer, 10 Horseshoe Dr., Karen Levan, 1120 Old Swede Rd., and Matt Yocum, for Merritt’s Antiques. 
Mr. Boland introduced into the record: the letter from Gary P. Lewis, attorney for JLR Partnership, postponing the November 29th meeting; letter from Kozloff/Stoudt confirming the postponement; public hearing notice; proof of publication of the public hearing notice; affidavit of posting of the public hearing notice; affidavit of posting of the property by Steve Loomis; letter to Mr. Lewis from Kozloff/Stoudt advising of the date and time of the hearing; letter to Bursich and Associates notifying of the hearing; letter to Steve Loomis with the Public Hearing Notice; letters to neighboring property owners notifying them of the hearing; the October 3, 2007 preliminary plan review letter from LTL Consultants; and the November 6, 2007 conditional use plan review letter from LTL Consultants. Mr. Boland turned the hearing over to Mr. Lewis. 
Mr. Lewis began by introducing Nicole Greenway, from Bursich Associates. Ms. Greenway was offered as an expert witness in civil engineering. Mr. Lewis presented Document A1, Ms. Greenway’s professional resume was entered into the record. Document A2, the plan of the subdivision was introduced into the record. Ms. Greenway stated that the project would eliminate 3 driveways onto Rt. 662 and create one roadway. The driveway from the school would be rerouted onto the newly created road and the driveway would be abandoned. Water and sewer would be public. Document A3, the serviceability letter from PA American Water was entered into the record. Document A4, review letter from Arro Consulting regarding the sanitary sewer system was entered into the record. Document A5, letter from the Superintendent of Daniel Boone School District regarding the ingress/egress onto the new West Blacksmith Road and abandonment of the existing driveway was entered into the record. 
Ms. Greenway discussed whether the plan met the requirements of sections 932 and 1109 of the zoning ordinance. She stated she did not feel that the project would not create undue traffic congestion and was an appropriate use of the property. 

Mr. Lewis entered Document A6, a letter from the Pennsylvania State Historic and Museum Commission into the record. The letter stated that no archeological resources would be affected by the project. Ms. Greenway testified that the plan met all the criteria under zoning for conditional use standards. 

Mr. Yanos asked if the existing driveways had HOPs, and if they would be given up. He asked Ms. Greenway if she was aware of sewer capacity issues downstream from the project. 

Mrs. McGrath discussed the shared driveway with Ms. Levan and the school. 

Mr. Weller discussed the maintenance of the shared driveway. Ms. Greenway stated that there would be a maintenance agreement between land owners. Mrs. McGrath asked if the agreement could be attached to the deed. Mr. Lewis agreed that it could. 
Mr. Boland asked if the roadway would be built to Township specs. Ms. Greenway replied that it would and it would be curbed with sidewalk on one side. Mr. Boland asked if the project would comply with all the comments in Arro’s review letter. Ms. Greenway replied affirmatively. 

Mr. Weber asked if they had received any written reviews from PennDot. Ms. Greenway replied that they had preliminary look letter regarding what they would like to see on the HOP plans. 

Mr. Lyon asked if the roadway qualifies for Liquid Fuels from PennDot. Mr. Weber replied that it would. 

Gene Hafer was concerned about stormwater runoff and the capacity of the sanitary sewer system. 

Karen Levan was concerned about how much of her driveway would be left after the road would be built and the driveways abandoned. 

Matt Yocum was concerned about the traffic congestion at the intersection of the proposed West Blacksmith Road and Rt. 662. He was concerned that if a traffic signal was needed it would result in condemnation of some Merritt property. Mr. Lewis stated he felt the developer was improving the traffic situation. 
Mr. Lyon asked whether mail delivery would be affected. Mr. Lewis suggested that Ms. Levan’s address could be added to the plan so mail could be delivered in the subdivision. The developer agreed to provide a path to the mailbox if Ms. Levan did not want to change her address. 
The hearing was concluded at 8:30PM and the Board was adjourned to executive session to discuss the conditional use and personnel issues.
Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer

